
Principal’s Report 
 
“The end of this term has come upon us very quickly” everyone seems to 
be saying! Thinking about it I could not agree more. It seems only last 
week that I arrived in Mungy to start the next chapter in my career. 
 
Just to confirm we now have Catherine Harman two days per week as our 
EA, and Rhianna Watts is returning until the end of the year teaching two 
days per week. We have been very fortunate to maintain the consistency 
of staff, I know many colleagues who are finding staffing problematic.  
 
Munglinup has been in the news of late in regard to the GROH house that 
was rescinded. The discussions continue and I am sure Marnie Lawrance 
will inform us if there is any news about this. Thank you for understanding 
that as DOE employees school staff are unable to comment on the issue.  
 
School reports have been sent home and I was impressed with the 
achievements and effort that our students have put in this semester. I hope 
you had time to go through the report with your child and celebrate their 
progress, it is important that their effort and progress is acknowledged by 
parents.  
 
The Level 3 Principal’s conference was very informative. I have made 
some strong connections with Principal’s from other networks and we 
spent many of the sessions sharing our expertise and experiences. One of 
the key phrases that stuck with me is ‘You can only move forward to the 
speed of trust’. This really is the core business of a Principal’s role – 
building trustful relationships to so we can work together to improve 
outcomes for our students. 
 
By the time this goes to print the Canberra camp will be almost over. 
Thank you to Mrs Sills who has spent hours preparing for this, and a 
sincere thanks to the parents who have supported it despite some 
apprehension. You will certainly be ready for a well earned holiday!  
 
Enjoy the holiday break – safe travels to those returning from the Canberra 
camp and to those families travelling on holidays. I will be returning to 
Mungy after my travels on 10th July. I am looking forward to Term 3 and all 
the activities we have planned.  
 
Wendy Hughes 
A / Principal 
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Term 3, 2023 

Monday 17th July 

Staff and Students return 

to school 

 

Tuesday 18th July 

Excursion to Jerdacuttup 

PS for Red Cross 

Pillowcase Program 

 

Friday 4th Auguts 

Jeans for Genes day 

 

Cascade Science trips – 

every Friday 

 

 

  



Student Reports 
 

Visiting Teacher Mr Saul                
 
On Monday the 19th June, Mr Saul came to teach Lincoln and Conan because the 5/6’s were with 
Mrs Sills on excursion.                                                                                                                                                                                                     
First, we completed Heggerty before moving to Reading. We read Edwina the Emu. 
A customer wanted 10 eggs for breakfast, and she left 10 eggs in her nest and Edward, the emu 
was looking after them. we then had French with Madame Laura.  Next, we had maths after 
recess. We were learning about turn around and undo facts. Turn arounds is where you flip the 
numbers you are adding. An undo fact is where addition can undo subtraction & vice versa. It is 
also called an inverse fact.  
We end the day with STEM. We had to use given materials to build a famous landmarks. Lincoln 
built a pyramid and Conan built the leaning tower of Pisa            
It was a good day and we had fun with Mr Saul. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter-Parliament Excursion  
 

On the 19th of June the year 6 and 5 in all the mallees went to Esperance High School. In 
Esperance they were learning more about parliament. Firstly, when we arrived the students got to 
call David from the WA parliament and he taught us a lot of information about all the parliaments 
mostly the whole of Austrian’s parliament. In his presentation he taught us about the Rode and 
Mace that they call Rodney and Macey. So, at first Rodney was a pool cue but then the Queens 
came and decided to make the rode out of her jewels. She had all so decided to come with out 
knowing it was only half done and all the workers were very embarrassed. It had taken them up to 
60 years to build the parliament in Canberra. Macey the Mace was used as a weapon 100 or so 
years before they decided to use it for the Canberra parliament. In Australia you must vote once 
you turn 18+ and if they find out you’re not voting you get a fine. Kids can also have there say but 
can’t vote, they may be able to talk to their parents to help decide though. In Australia there is 
Federal, State and Local parliaments. All the Student had also learnt about what those parliaments 
do.  
 
At the end of the day we all had heaps and fun and we all went back to school. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Dring a cooking session involving lemons the students were asked if they liked the taste of lemons or not. 

Most shouted yes and that they loved lemons. Ms Hughes then asked which students had tried grapefruit 

before, as is tastes somewhat similar to lemons. All responded with they had never tried grapefruit before but 

were all very curious to try.  

 

Whilst at Cascade, Mrs Sills walked around and had the Munglinup students try Grapefruit (we only had one, 

not quite enough to go around). We had some mixed reactions to the taste. William and Conan enjoyed the 

taste so much they put the juice onto their sandwiches. Lincoln, Oscar and Izzy had complete opposite 

reactions whilst Hailey wasn’t too fussed but still ate her entire piece. It was an interesting food experiment 

and the students have thoroughly enjoyed their cooking experiences  

with Mrs Ruth and Ms Hughes on Thursday afternoons. In the final 2 sessions, the students have explored 

how to make lemon cordial and which liquid words best for them.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Canberra Camp 

 
 
Well what a great start we have had to our Canberra Camp experience. For most flying was a first time 
experience and for some students this is the first, and probably biggest sleepover they have ever had.  
 
We began with meeting up in Perth Airport getting ready for our flight and ensuring everyone had a 
beanie and a lanyard for the Canberra experience. We said goodbye to our parents and then after what 
felt like the shortest wait time, we boarded our plane. Our flight took approximately 4 hours to arrive 
in Canberra where we were meet with a cold breeze. We were quick to find our bags and jump on the 
bus. Most of us were hungry and luckily we got to our rooms, dropped our bags and went for dinner 
where the menu was burgers and chips. We would like to say when we went to bed we were tired but 
the reality was slightly different.  
 
Next morning we were up bright and early and down stairs for a hot breakfast (we could have cereal 
too but not many of us chose that). We headed to Parliament House where we saw some incredible 
artwork, Lego creation, had frozen Yoghurt, and went on the roof of Parliament House.  
After Parliament House we travelled on the bus to the War Memorial. We wish we could spend more 
time there. Before dinner we went bowling where we all had so much fun.  
 
We are having a great time on camp and Tuesday is our snow day where most of us will see snow for 
the first time. Watch out for our next update in the next newsletter.  
 
 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 
 


